October 5, 2012

## Stakeholder Update #19

Dear Stakeholders,

At the September 26, 2012 Council meeting, staff was directed to re-confirm the City's initial objection to Brampton Brick's Aggregate Resources Act (ARA) Licence application. This correspondence was sent to both the Ministry of Natural Resources and Brampton Brick, in accordance with the ARA Licence process. You can view the City's re-objection letter and the staff report on the project webpage: <a href="http://www.brampton.ca/en/Business/planning-development/projects-studies/Pages/Norval-Quarry-Re-Zoning.aspx">http://www.brampton.ca/en/Business/planning-development/projects-studies/Pages/Norval-Quarry-Re-Zoning.aspx</a>

Staff is in receipt of a Draft Adaptive Management Plan (AMP) from Brampton Brick. The AMP is a key document that intends to outline how the applicant will address potential impacts from the proposed quarry operation. The AMP also proposes monitoring and mitigation measures for the natural environment, and ground and surface water regimes. A copy of this document can be viewed at the Planning Counter, 3<sup>rd</sup> floor, City Hall.

For more information on the re-zoning application or the City of Brampton's objection to the ARA Licence application, please contact Natasha Rea, the City's planner on the file.

Natasha Rea, MCIP, RPP Land Use Policy Planner III Planning, Design and Development City of Brampton 2 Wellington Street W, Brampton ON L6Y 4R2 Phone: 905-874-3861 Fax: 905-874-2099 Natasha.Rea@brampton.ca